Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership meeting notes for meeting of November 16, 2020
The meeting was held virtually via WebEx and hosted by Pollution Prevention Partnership, Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi.  
Present

Gretchen Arnold, Chair

Trent Thigpen, Pollution Prevention Partnership, TAMUCC, Moderator

Beth Becerra, Gulf Coast Growth Ventures

Bob Paulison, PICC

B Rivera, POCCA

Craig Casper, MPO

Colleen Johnson, Earthcon

Craig Kondoff, Cheniere

Curtis Taylor, FHR

Darcy Schroeder, Valero

Francisca Deter, Lyondell Basell

Ginny Cross, United Corpus Christi Chamber

Glenda Swierc, Moda Midstream

Isabel Rivero, Gulf Coast Growth Ventures
Jessica Munnink, Cheniere

Jane Gimler, Associated Builders and Contractors

Dr. Jim Lee, TAMUCC

Melissa Zamora, TAMUCC

Miyoung Squire, MSE Group

Nelda Olivo, POCCA

Rob McDonald, MPO

Roger TenNapel, FHR

Cathy Skurow, City of Portland

Sarah Garza, POCCA

Sharon Murphy, City of Corpus Christi

Errol Summerlin, Portland Citizen

Tammy Embrey, City of Corpus Christi
Troy Penshorn, Voestalpine

Howard Peters, Lyondell
Dana Perez, FHR

Joe Almaraz, Valero

John LaRue, United Corpus Christi Chamber

Linda Spickelmier, Weston Solutions

Tammy Embrey, City of CC

McKenzie Ward, POCCA

Nicole Haley, Magellan

Susan Clewis, TCEQ
R. Shulz, POCCA

M Mason, Citgo

Aimee Almaraz, Valero

Claire Lindsey, FHR

C Bryant, TAMUCC

Amanda Grams, POCCA

Tom Randolph, TCRQ

Payton Pearce, TCEQ

*  There were meeting attendees that telephoned into the meeting and therefore their names were not recorded in the WebEx document.  The attendee list will be updated as needed.  

(Port of Corpus Christi Authority; POCCA, Metropolitan Planning Organization; MPO, Flint Hills Resources; FHR, Texas 

 Commission on Environmental Quality; TCEQ, Environmental Protection Agency; EPA.)
Meeting Notes
· Ozone Season 2020 Update

Gretchen presented an ozone season update to the group.  The 4rth high to date of ozone at CAMS 4 is 61 ppb.  The 4rth high to date of ozone at CAMS 21 is 64 ppb.  In order for the Corpus Christi urban airshed to remain in attainment of ozone standards at the end of year 2020, CAMS 4 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 87 ppb and CAMS 21 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 91 ppb in 2020.  
· Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership transition update
Sarah Garza; CBAQP Interim Board President, presented an update to the group on the status of the transition to a full-time organization.  Sarah began by recognizing Trent Thigpen and Sharon Bailey Murphy as fellow interim board members, Gretchen as interim executive director and a working group consisting of about 10 people that have worked together on and contributed to the transition effort.  Sarah reviewed with the group that the transition committee was established in the Spring of 2020 during a general meeting of the CBAQP.  The tasks to be accomplished by the transition committee included establishing an interim board and developing a strategic plan.  The committee has established an interim board and a strategic plan has been developed and approved by the interim board.  Sarah outlined the 5 goals of the strategic plan: (1) Advance regional dialogues about the effects of air quality on health, environment, economy, and overall quality of life, (2) Educate and advise industry, government, small businesses, and the public on air quality issues, (3) Promote voluntary air quality improvement measures and emission reducing activities beyond legal compliance, (4) Propose, promote, and implement programs for monitoring air quality, and (5) Maintain attainment status for federally regulated air pollutants.    Sarah then reviewed the 7 objectives in the strategic plan: (1) Hire a full-time Executive Director, (2) Establish non-profit status, (3) Secure grant funding, (4) increase grant revenues by 10 %, (5) Develop, adopt, and implement a Clean Air Action Plan, (6) Commission an emissions inventory, and (7) establish area research air monitors. Sarah informed the group that the transition committee is working on preparation tasks to accomplish the goals and objectives included in the strategic plan.  Preparation tasks include working with attorney Richard Leshin to assist with the application for non-profit status and draft the by-laws.  The non-profit application requires by-laws and the by-laws must include permanent board information to include the number of seats on the board and sectors represented by board members.  Sarah shared that after much discussion, a full committee workshop and an interim board meeting, the interim board approved a permanent board of 5 seats defined as Transportation, Industry, Economic Development/Small Business, Government, and Environment/Community.   The definition of the qualifications for an individual to be considered to serve on the board has been assigned to the working committee to be completed by the end of November.  Sarah shared that during several discussions among committee members it was made clear that the committee felt strongly that there should be adequate representation on the board of all sectors, that the number of seats be such that the board can be efficient and effective, and that board members have passion for the mission of the group and a willingness to serve. Once the requirements for the permanent board members has been approved, Richard Leshin will be asked to provide a draft for consideration for by-laws.  This draft will go through a series of reviews by the committee, the interim board will approve the reviewed and edited by-laws and send that back to Richard Leshin to apply for non-profit status.  It is hoped that this all be accomplished by the end of this year.  Timing is unsure on when the permanent board will be voted in.  Once established, the development of a Clean Air Action Plan will begin that sets out measures the community can take to meet the goals of the strategic plan.  The topic was opened up for questions.  Roger TenNaple asked about the review and approval process for the by-laws. Sarah stated that the by-laws are not yet developed and that it was the recommendation of Richard Leshin to determine the board definition and requirements and then work on the by-law draft. Sarah stated that the committee will all work on reviewing and providing recommendations and edits to the by-law draft before the board meets to approve them and Roger shared that he was glad there was a group-committee effort to review and provide input to the by-laws.                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

· Corpus Christi Urban Airshed Air Monitor Network

Gretchen Arnold began the presentation with slides showing a map of air monitors in the airshed that included 8 stationary TCEQ monitor pads housing a total of 12 monitors.  An explanation of continuous and non-continuous monitors was provided and a list of the pollutants measured at each monitor site was provided  (particulate matter, ozone, carbon dioxide, sulfur dioxide, hydrogen sulfide, and total non-methane hydrocarbons at various monitors).  The map also showed 3 community monitors located in the Portland/Ingleside area.  These monitors were sponsored by Gulf Coast Growth Ventures and Cheniere and the data is gathered and made available through U T Austin.  
Beth Becerra and Isabel Rivero were called upon to provide information on the 3 community monitors; two of which were sponsored by GCGV and one by Cheniere.  The group was reminded that an in-depth presentation on these monitors was provided to the group earlier in the year by Vince Torres with U T Austin.  Beth and Isabel provided a 1-page document to the group that showed where the monitors are, the pollutants measured for, and how to access data collected by the monitors.  Craig Casper asked if the monitors measured for heavy metals.  Isabel responded that the monitors look for numerous VOCs including toluene.  Isabel referred Craig to the monitor website where all of the pollutants measured are listed.  Melissa Zamora asked if the monitors had shown any fluctuations or increase in pollutants.  (*special note – audio during Melissa’s question was poor and her question was not clear).  Isabel responded that there were some fluctuations in particulate matter during a Saharan dust event but that quarterly reports for all monitor data and trending are available on the web site.  Beth committed to getting Melissa the websites for her review.  The website for review for the community air monitors is: https://gpair.ceer.utexas.edu.  The resources page for the quarterly reports on the monitor data is at https://gpair.ceer.utexas.edu/resources.php
Aimee Almaraz with Valero was called on to present information on industry monitors.  Aimee discussed monitoring measures above and beyond requirements performed by Valero such as the use of IR cameras to search for emissions and gas chromatographs.  (audio during Aimee’s presentation was very poor and it was not possible to hear much of what she said).  Darcy Schroeder with Valero stepped in to provide information and her audio was much clearer.  Darcy shared that Valero has 40 fence-line monitors for benzine as did surrounding refineries and Valero also participated in several monitoring activities within their fence-line.  
Sharon Bailey Murphy briefed the group on the status of re-establishing Rider funded air monitors.  Sharon reminded the group that Legislative Rider funding in the past had provided funding for various research air monitors but that in the legislative session before last, the funding was vetoed.  Funding in the last session was re-established for monitoring purposes and work is being done to re-commission 4 research monitors located at Holly Rd, Violet, Aransas Pass, and Odem.  Dr. J. David Felix with Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi will oversee the project.  A QAPP has recently been approved for the monitors and the monitors will need to be inspected to ensure they are still working properly. They are in the field and set up but have not been run in about a year.  It is hoped that they will be inspected and begin operations by the end of this year.  
Tom Randolph with TCEQ was called on to provide information on the TCEQ mobile monitoring project.  Tom shared with the group that funding was received to upgrade mobile monitoring capabilities.  Three vans; two already in their fleet and one new, were upgraded to include state-of-the art monitoring and sampling capacities so that air samples can be pulled and reportable in minutes instead of hours or weeks.  The systems can sample or look for up to 1,000 compounds.  A brief video of a 10-minute mobile sampling run on the Joe Fulton Corridor during an event showed numerous benzine samplings done and recorded in that 10-minute time period.  Tom shared that the benefit of the program is that information is collected and usable immediately, and if there is a pollution event, the monitor can go to the pollution instead of the waiting for the pollution to go in the specific direction of a monitor and hit the monitor.  
Gretchen closed the meeting by informing the group that the next meeting will be held in early January and will include a final ozone season 2020 report and impact on 2021 and that the transition working committee will continue to work on meeting transition milestones and bring an update to the group.  

